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Waller, Scott

From: Gilliam, Allen
Sent: Thursday, November 08, 2012 2:24 PM
To: tim.barry@st-ji.com
Cc: hswd@sbcglobal.net; Fuller, Kim; Waller, Scott
Subject: AR0022381_Saint Jean ARP001050 Nov 2012 Semi-Annual Pretreatment Report and 

ADEQ reply_2012110

Tim, 
 
Your November 2012 semi-annual pretreatment report was received and deemed compliant with the 
provisions in the Federal Pretreatment Regulation located in 40 CFR 403. 
 
You’ve certified there has been no wastewater discharged from your process waste stream (from May 
1 through October 31, 2012)  federally regulated under Aluminum Forming per 40 CFR 467.46 (your 
original was corrected from “CFR Title 40, Volume 27”). 
 
During the compliance assurance visit conducted by this office at your facility on 11/8/11 it was 
discovered the regulated quench (solution heat treatment contact cooling) water which is circulated 
through its cooling tower had not been discharged in about 7 years.  Information included that quench 
water is discharged every 7 to 10 years.  It has been about 8 years since its last discharge and 
appears it is nearing time for that quench wastewater to be discharged.  Is this not correct? 
 
Please continue with semi-annual reporting (during May and November), but when that quench water 
is discharged, please submit the volume of wastewater discharged; lbs of Aluminum quenched over 
the period of time since the last quench water was discharged and an analysis of that wastewater for 
chromium, cyanide, zinc and oil & grease along with the contract lab’s results and a complete chain of 
custody. 
 
It would be advisable to contact the appropriate city official in advance of the quench water allowing 
them knowledge this slug of wastewater is being discharged to their collection system.   
 
Alternate concentration limits will be calculated by this office and compared to your analytical results 
for compliance. 
 
Thank you for your continuing compliance with the Federal Pretreatment Regulations. 
 
If there are any questions or comments please feel free to contact this office. 
 
Sincerely, 
 
Allen Gilliam 
ADEQ State Pretreatment Coordinator 
501.682.0625 
 
ec: Don Knight/Heber Springs General Manager 
 
 




